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Thank you for your further letter of 23 June, about funding for bus services in
Telford and Wrekin.

As noted in my previous response, the Government is recognises the vital
role that local bus services play and that is why we are providing the largest
government investment in bus services for a generation. We know, however,
that the sector continues to face a number of challenges as it adapts to
changing travel patterns following the pandemic, impacting the financial
sustainability of some routes.

On 17 May we announced a further investment of £300 million over the next 2
years as part of a long-term approach to support and improve bus services, of
which £160 million is being provided to local transport authorities. Telford and
Wrekin Council has been allocated £650, 938 in 23/24 under the Bus Service
Improvement Plan plus (BSIP+) mechanism. With regard to your concerns
about the size of this allocation, thefunding has been allocated on a needs
basis to provide support for services in the areas that need it most. 50% of
the funding has been allocated on tendered mileage, weighted by metrics of
deprivation and car ownership, and 50% on population.

The remaining £140 million will go directly to bus operators to help protect
essential services across England. This funding will also help support longer
routes, such as those in rural areas, where some services are less likely to be
commercially sustainable without additional funding.

We do recognise that there will be some changes to service provision,
however this funding will help to mitigate reductions to services, alongside
additional measures taken locally such as the efforts you and your colleagues
have taken in Telford and Wrekin.



As acondition ofthis additional funding, we are asking operators and local
transport authorities fo work together to help us gather data on the
connectivity provided through modern bus networks and what we can do to
support passengers' access to key services to enable decisions to be made
on future bus funding beyond the next two years.

As noted in my previous reply, the Government believes that the currently
available partnership and franchising models should help encourage local
transport authorities to take a leading role in securing improvements to bus
services in their area. We are clear that operators and local transport
authorities will need to work together to develop sustainable networks over
the long-term that best meet the needs of the people that rely on them to get
around every day.

Thank you again for writing to the Department on this issue. I hope that this
response has helped to set out further detail about Telford and Wrekin's
BSIP+ allocation, and to make clear this Government's commitment to
continuing to work with the sector to support bus services.

Best wishes,

RIC RD 0 NMP

MINISTER FOR ROADS AND LOCAL TRANSPORT


